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Eric Turner, for his twenty-four years of serv-
ice to Peoria, Illinois. 

Councilman Turner will retire as the longest 
tenured member of the current Peoria City 
Council. In his service to the City Council, Eric 
Turner has truly worked to benefit all of Peoria 
as an At Large Councilman. His public service 
left a profound impact on our community. 

Outside of Turner’s public service to Peoria, 
he served our nation proudly in Vietnam from 
1966 to 1967, and he still plays a key role in 
coordinating Peoria’s Memorial Day events 
held at our riverfront each year. Councilman 
Turner has left his mark on the business 
world, as well. He had a forty-one year career 
at Caterpillar Inc., working in marketing and 
human resources. 

I am grateful for Eric Turner’s time and com-
mitment to the City of Peoria. His work, as a 
public servant and private citizen, left a legacy 
in the Peoria community that will remain for 
generations to come. 
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HONORING GREENS’S CLEANERS, 
INC. 

HON. MIKE THOMPSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, May 7, 2019 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Madam 
Speaker, I rise today to honor Greene’s 
Cleaners on its 100th anniversary. 

The late George Greene started Greene’s 
Cleaners in 1919. The business was bought 
by Glenn and Helen Paulsen in 1957, who 
sold the business to Peter and Terry Smith in 
1979. In 2009, the Smiths sold Greene’s 
Cleaners to Laurie and Alonso Corona, their 
daughter and son-in-law. Mr. and Ms. Corona 
both graduated from the University of Cali-
fornia, Santa Cruz with a Bachelor of Arts in 
Business Management. Ms. Corona also 
earned an MBA from Sonoma State Univer-
sity. 

Greene’s Cleaners is an integral part of our 
community and has provided support to many 
people and organizations throughout Napa 
County. During the recent North Bay fires, 
Greene’s Cleaners cleaned 5,000 pounds of 
donated clothing for fire survivors and helped 
organize a pop-up store for people in need. At 
Christmas, Greene’s Cleaners collect dona-
tions, which are given to the Salvation Army’s 
Toys for Tots program. For food and clothing 
drives throughout the year, Greene’s Cleaners 
often provides drop-off locations and will pick 
up donations from customers who are unable 
to drop them off. Greene’s Cleaners financially 
supports local schools and is a sponsor of Lit-
tle League and Napa Junior Girls Softball. 

Greene’s Cleaners is an important small 
business in our area. It employs thirty-three 
people between its two locations. Mr. Corona 
is a member of numerous Chambers of Com-
merce, including the Napa, St. Helena, and 
Sonoma chapters, and is a member of the 
Hispanic Chamber of Commerce. Greene’s 
Cleaners is also associated with America’s 
Best Cleaners. Mr. and Ms. Corona have 
worked hard to make Greene’s Cleaners envi-
ronmentally sustainable and continue to work 
towards that goal. The stores use bio-based 
solvent, low wattage LED lighting, and water 
recycling. 

Madam Speaker, Greene’s Cleaners has 
been an important institution in our community 

for 100 years. It is therefore fitting and proper 
that we honor its 100th anniversary here 
today. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF TAYLOE AND 
HELEN MURPHY 

HON. ROBERT J. WITTMAN 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 7, 2019 

Mr. WITTMAN. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today in recognition of this year’s Outstanding 
Virginians, Tayloe and Helen Murphy, two 
dedicated servant leaders from the First Dis-
trict of Virginia. 

Tayloe Murphy received his Bachelor’s de-
gree from Hampden-Sydney College in 1953 
and his law degree from the University of Vir-
ginia in 1960. He was commissioned an En-
sign in the U.S. Naval Reserve from 1954 to 
1957. He then served aboard the U.S.S. New-
port News, and later on the staff of the Su-
preme Allied Commander of NATO. Tayloe 
Murphy was elected to the Virginia General 
Assembly as a Delegate to represent the 99th 
District from 1982 until his retirement in 2000. 
His committee assignments included Labor 
and Commerce, Courts of Justice, Corpora-
tions Insurance and Banking, and Chesapeake 
and Its Tributaries. He was later appointed 
Secretary of Natural Resources under Gov-
ernor Mark Warner. Throughout his political 
career and beyond, Murphy has been a cham-
pion of the environment. He has worked hard 
to be a leader in the efforts to clean up the 
Chesapeake Bay, with includes his landmark 
legislation in 1988, the Chesapeake Bay Pres-
ervation Act. 

Helen Murphy graduated from Sweet Briar 
College in 1956, and shortly after, married 
Tayloe. Helen is also an avid environmentalist 
who has dedicated her life to conservation. 
Helen served on the board of the Nature Con-
servancy, Lewis Ginter Botanical Gardens, 
and the Virginia Outdoors Foundation, among 
others, and was a founding member of The 
Garden Club of the Northern Neck. Helen also 
served as the President of the Menokin Foun-
dation and was awarded Volunteer of the Year 
by the Association of Fundraising Profes-
sionals Central Virginia Chapter in 1999. 

The couple continues to work to address 
environmental issues to this day. Tayloe and 
Helen have devoted their lives to leaving a 
legacy through their leadership and unrelent-
ing conservation efforts in the Commonwealth 
and the Chesapeake Bay watershed. Tayloe 
and Helen could not be more deserving of this 
year’s Outstanding Virginian Award. 

Madam Speaker, I ask you to join me in 
recognizing the incredible accomplishments 
and devotion of Tayloe and Helen Murphy. 
Words alone cannot express our gratitude for 
their service to our great Commonwealth of 
Virginia. May God bless Tayloe and Helen 
Murphy in all their future endeavors. 

RECOGNIZING THE 175TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF THE FOUNDING OF THE 
UNIVERSITY OF ALBANY 

HON. PAUL TONKO 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 7, 2019 

Mr. TONKO. Madam Speaker, I rise to mark 
the 175th anniversary of the founding of the 
University at Albany on the principles ‘‘wisdom 
both for its own sake and for the sake of 
teaching’’ sapientia et sua et docendi causa. 

The University at Albany was founded by 
the New York State Legislature on May 7, 
1844 as the New York State Normal School, 
dedicated to ensuring that New York’s next 
generation of teachers would be highly 
trained. Through the 19th century, the New 
York State Normal School educated teachers 
and school administrators and provided oppor-
tunities for social and economic mobility. 

Between 1890 and 1905, the school was 
transformed from a two-year teacher training 
school into a four-year liberal arts college, 
granting its first bachelor’s degree in 1893. In 
1914, the school was renamed the New York 
State College for Teachers, and by the 1950s 
started offering a Ph.D. program in education. 

In the early 1960s, the college broadened 
from its focus on teaching to a university with 
a more comprehensive scope. In 1962, a 
major expansion of the broader SUNY system 
heralded the University at Albany’s first class 
of undergraduate students in liberal arts pro-
grams without required study in teacher edu-
cation. The University at Albany continued its 
evolution into a leading research university in 
the decades that followed. 

Today, the University at Albany is a nation-
ally respected Research 1 university and a 
major employer and economic driver of the 
surrounding economy with a $1 billion annual 
impact on New York’s Capital Region. The 
school maintains 18 NCAA Division I athletic 
teams that share in the school’s legacy of ex-
cellence; in 2018, the University at Albany 
Men’s Lacrosse team became the first State 
University of New York Division I team to be 
ranked No. 1 in the nation. And with an enroll-
ment level of nearly 18,000 students today, 
the University at Albany has earned national 
recognition for supporting students from tradi-
tionally underrepresented backgrounds on col-
lege campuses. 

The University at Albany continues to build 
on its strong tradition as one of our nation’s 
leading and most diverse research institutions. 
I am incredibly proud of the students, faculty, 
staff and alumni who have made the Univer-
sity at Albany what it is today. May they carry 
their success forward for another 175 years 
and beyond. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF THE ST. 
FRANCIS XAVIER CATHOLIC 
HIGH SCHOOL CLASS OF 1969 

HON. MIKE GALLAGHER 
OF WISCONSIN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 7, 2019 

Mr. GALLAGHER. Madam Speaker, today I 
rise to recognize the St. Francis Xavier High 
School Class of 1969. 
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